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I. Millimeter Array Newsletter

This is the first issue of a news letter intended to keep the 
astronomical community up to date on progress toward const.ruction of a 
synthesis array for millimeter wavelengths in the U.S. Initially

) 
the 

newsletter will be edited by F. N. Owen. Comrnents
1 

requests, and/or 
contributions (of text or money) should be sent to F. N. Owen, NRAO, P. 0. 
Box O, Socorro, NM 87801 . 

We hope to publish an is�ue about every six months in order to report 
the progress toward this goal. This issue will probably be a bit longer than 
average due to the introduction included for those of you not familiar with 
the activity of the last year._ 

We invite contributions in the form of letters or articles. We also 
invite requests for additions to our mailing list. 

II. General Introduction to the Hillimeter Array

As most of you know, over the last year and a half discussions have
begun concerning the construction of a millimeter array by the U.S. Very 
generally the idea is to build an instrument which would fill the needs for 
high resolution millimeter work in the same manner that the VLA serves 
centimeter astronomy. This implies a large number of dishes (probably at 
least 15 and maybe as many as 30) with a fairly large total collecting area. 

Discussions of such an array began informally inside NRAO in spring of 
1982. A first conceptual report on such a project was presented at an 
internal NRAO workshop on future instrumention in September 1982. Later that 
year two groups were formed outside of NRAO to discuss the future of 
millimeter astronomy in light of the failure of the 25 meter millimeter 
telescope to be funded by the NSF. The first group met a Bell Labs in October 
and concluded that a millimeter array would be the best instrument for the 
U.S. The second group was a committee formed by the NSF and chaired by Al 
Barrett reported to the NSF in April of 1983. Their first priority 
recommendations included a design study for a millimeter array. 

General requirements for the array include operation from 1 to 10 
millimeter wavelength, 1000 to 2000 square meters of total collecting area 
and an angular resolution of at least one arcsecond at- 2.6 mm. In addition 
it would be desirable to have as much low surface brightness sensitivity as 
possible, and to have at least a 1 GHz bandwidth. With 100 to 200 K system 
temperatures (which are now becoming possible), such an instrument would be 
able to reach an r.m.s noise of 0.1 mJy in eight hours for a point source in 
the continuum. 
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